
 

 

OFFICE OF CLIMATE, 
LICENSING & 

RESOURCE USE 

Addendum to Inspectors Report on a Licence Application 

To: Directors

From: Dr Jonathan Derham -  LICENSING UNIT

Date: 24 AUGUST 2007

RE:
APPLICATION FOR A WASTE LICENCE FROM DUBLIN CITY 
COUNCIL, CIVIC OFFICES, WOOD QUAY, DUBLIN - 
LICENCE REGISTER W0232-01

 
 

Application Details 
Applicant: Dublin City Council, Civic Offices, Wood 

Quay, Dublin 

Application Register number: W0232-01 

Type of facility: Non-Hazardous Waste Incinerator/Waste to 
Energy Facility 

Class(es) of Activity applied for (P = 
principal activity): 

3rd Schedule: 8(P), 6, 7, 10, 11, 12, 13  
4th Schedule: 3, 4, 6, 8, 9, 13 

Quantity of waste managed per 
annum: 

600,000 t 

Classes of Waste: Non-hazardous household, commercial & 
industrial wastes (including sewage 
sludges and non-hazardous industrial 
sludges). 

Location of facility: Pigeon House Road, Poolbeg, Dublin 4  

Licence application received: 10-7-2006 

Third Party submissions: 14 

EIS Required:  Yes 
 
Since the IR for this application was submitted to the Board for consideration 
on 21st July 2007 a further submission has been received.  This addendum 
report considers that submission. 
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Submission #14:  Synergen – Dublin Bay Power Plant , Ringsend, Dublin 
4.  Received 2 August 2007. 
 
The submission raises concerns for the efficient performance of, as well as 
compliance issues for, the Synergen operation as a result of the thermal 
discharges from (and intake to) the proposed Dublin City Council Poolbeg 
WtE plant.  This submission covers a number of the same issues raised by 
Synergen in their first submission, received 20/10/2006.  The matters raised in 
this new submission have been adequately addressed in the sections 4.3 and 
13.2 of the Inspectors Report for the WtE facility application dated 27th June 
2007 and presented to the Board of the Agency on 21st July 2007.    

 

Recommendation 
I have considered the matters set out in the submission and I am satisfied that 
the RD as drafted and presented to the Board of the Agency on 21st July 2007 
addresses the concerns raised. 
 
 
Signed 
 
 
 
     
Dr Jonathan Derham 
Senior Inspector 

 

 
 

Procedural Note 

In the event that no objections are received to the Proposed Decision on the application, a 
licence will be granted in accordance with Section 43(1) of the Waste Management Acts 
1996-2005. 
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